
   

 

WIRRAL COUNCIL 
 
SCHOOLS FORUM – 9th July 2024 
 
REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR FOR CHILDREN, FAMILIES AND EDUCATION 
 
SCHOOLS 2024-25 BUDGET UPDATE 
 

 
1.0 EXECUTIVE SUMMARY  
 
1.1 The purpose of this report is to provide an update on the Schools Budget for 2024-

25 for changes that have been made since it was reported to Schools Forum on 
16th January 2024.  

 
 
2.0 BACKGROUND AND KEY ISSUES 
 
2.1 The Schools Budget for 2024-25 covers Early Years, Maintained Schools, 

Academies, colleges, and providers and reflects the following views and formula 
proposals agreed at the January 2024 meeting: 

 

 A Minimum Funding Guarantee of 0.5% for Wirral mainstream schools 

 The Contributions to Combined Budgets reduced by 20% to £428,708. 

 The deficit of High Needs funding of £10,916,561 is transferred to the DSG 

reserve. 

 Headroom in schools funding after applying the National Funding Formula 

(NFF) to be transferred to a falling rolls/growth fund. 

 The Schools Budget for 2024-25 was agreed by the Policy and Resources 
Committee at its meeting on 13th February 2024 and by Council at its meeting of 
26th February 2024. 

 
2.2 DSG Reserve 
  
 The 2024-25 budget reflects an in-year deficit of £10,916,561 to be added to the 

High Needs deficit. The actual deficit brought forward at 31 March 2023 is 
£12,988,739 and this means that the DSG deficit reserve will be increased and 
around £23,905,300 at the end of 2024-25. 

 
  
3.0 BUDGET CHANGES 
 
3.1   The following changes have been made to the budget since that presented at the  
        16th January 2024 meeting of the Forum: 
 

 Primary and Secondary Budget have been adjusted based on the individual 
schools funding allocation and for the business rates. 

  

 Academy recoupment – this change has reduced both the Individual Schools 
Budget and Dedicated Schools Grant (DSG) by £147,680,931. This includes 
two primary schools which converted in April and May 24. 



   

 

 De-delegation – this change has transferred funding of £1,826,336 from 
Individual School Budgets to the de-delegated block. 

 Falling rolls/growth fund – headroom of £168,660 has been identified 
following the application of the NFF. This amount is added to £17,674 which 
has been brought forward from 2023-24 as agreed at November 23 schools 
forum meeting. 

 The DSG allocation for the Early Years block has been updated with the 
January 24 census and the budget is split into Individual Schools Budget and 
Central Schools Cost 

 The DfE has confirmed the 24-25 license costs and the Licenses and 
Subscription line has been amended from £301,325 to £305,605 by reducing 
the contingency budget by £4,280. 

 £0.5m budget is transferred from the independent special schools budget to 
the special schools budget to reflect the increases in the special schools 
place numbers as agreed March 24 Schools Forum meeting. 

 

The table attached in Appendix 1 compares the original and revised 2024-25 budgets. 

 
 
4.0 RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
4.1 That the Schools Forum note this report. 
 

 
 

Elizabeth Hartley 
            
Director of Children, Families and Education 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



   

 

 

 

 


